20 September 2012
LAND
As our church nears its five-year old birthday in January, we’ve procured a plot for a future church building. It took several months of meeting and re-meeting with the tribal authority in order to finally confirm the “sale.” We had expected the price to be about $150, but they shocked us with the steep price tag of $1,500. For three months the church has been paying off the “permission to occupy” fee, and we’re hoping to have the final payment by the end of October. 
And where did all that money come from? First, our regular offerings bring in about $35 per month. Second, the church members have committed to give per member as they are able for the building project. This increased giving brings in about $25. Third, Amy has baked hundreds of No Bake oatmeal cookies over the past few weeks, which the ladies have sold for another $60. And finally, we’ve been selling Bibles and books at the busiest corner in Elim. 

BOOK SALES
Through a discounted shop in Johannesburg, we’ve snatched up a few hundred good books that weren’t popular enough to sell in the cities’ bookstores. Then a pastor gave us about 2,000 hardback Venda New Testaments. And finally, our table is stocked with Tsonga and Venda Bibles from the SA Bible Society. Our cash cow is the Venda NT, which we sell at $2.50.

Starting back in July, Amy helped me paint the sign, and every Saturday we set up a few church members with the books near all the traffic. The two Tsonga words on the sign mean “Buy Truth” conveying our intertwined goals of fundraising for our church building as well as propagating the Biblical gospel through good books. We also offer free home Bible studies to any who come to the table. 
PASTORS’ CONFERENCE
The ministry of the African Pastors’ Conference will be returning to our province this year on October 22 and 23. A super-discounted book table for pastors in rural areas along with excellent preaching from black pastors makes this conference a real blessing. This year’s theme “True Prosperity in Christ” will focus positively on what Scripture says about money while subtly supplanting the prosperity gospel. We would appreciate your prayers that a number of African pastors would attend and that the speakers would be unusually anointed by the Holy Spirit. 
ALL IN THE FAMILY
For a year or so Colin has been participating in our evening family worship. He now prays each night that God would give him and his siblings new hearts. Caleb professed his faith in May this year, and we are watching his life for fruit of the Spirit. In light of the sinfulness of the age, our own peculiar weaknesses, and the other children of believing parents who have left the faith, we are deeply grateful for your prayers for our children. 
Amy’s doing a great job homeschooling Caleb who can now read slowly. Miraculous? Superhuman? What word should we use for mothers who homeschool an older child while still watching several younger infants? 
Last but not least, since our last prayer letter, we had an infestation of termites (again). Paul noticed them as we were bowing our heads to pray together. They were coming through the back of my bookshelf in my study! Their cruel intent was noticeable on many books, but they did the worst damage to three books in particular—my favorite John’s: Holy War by John Bunyan, Charity and Its Fruits by Jon Edwards, and ironically Taste and See by John Piper. 
Better late than never,
